GENERAL MEETING

The minutes of the annual general meeting held electronically via Zoom on 1 May 2020 at 4:00pm.

Present 


Mr E. Convery 

Mr I. Davison 

Ms H. Hannan

Mr B. Heath

Mr A. Jones

Mr D. Lace

Apologise 


Mrs C. Moughtin 

In attendance 


Mr D. Sewell (Clerk to Commissioners) 

	CHAIRMAN’S WELCOME
	20/001
	The Town Clerk welcomed the Commissioners to the Annual Meeting of the Board held on the first working day of May in each calendar year in accordance with section 1(a) of the Commissioners’ Standing Orders.

	
	
	

	ITEM 1 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN 


	20/002
	The Town Clerk requested nominations for Chairman of Peel Town Commissioners for the forthcoming year. Mr Heath proposed Mr Jones should continue is this position for the one year extension of the Commissioners’ term of office.  Mr Convery seconded this nomination and the Board unanimously agreed. The Town Clerk congratulated Mr Jones on his appointment and vacated the chair. Mr Jones took the Chair and thanked the Board for appointing him as Chairman. 

	
	
	

	ITEM 2 ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN 


	20/003
	The Chairman requested nominations for Deputy Chairman for the forthcoming year. Mr Convery proposed Mr Davidson should continue is this position for the one year extension of the Commissioners’ term of office. Mr Davison advised his work commitments during the covid19 outbreak would prevent having the time necessary to discharge the extra Commissioners’ duties associated with taking on the Deputy Chairman role in the forthcoming year. Ms Hannan advised she has the time to fulfil the Deputy Chairman duties during the forthcoming year. Mr Convery nominated Ms Hannan for the Deputy Chairman role. Mr Lace seconded this nomination and the Board unanimously agreed. The Chairman formally thanked Mr Davison for fulfilling the Deputy Chairman role last year.

	
	
	

	ITEM, 3 AND 4 ELECTION TO LEAD MEMBER COMMITTEES, JOINT BOARDS AND OUTSIDE BODIES 


	20/004
	The Chairman asked for nominations to the Lead Member Committees. The Chairman proposed the Lead Member Committee structure had worked well last year and he would be in favour of retaining the current memberships for these Committees and Boards where possible. The Chairman proposed the retention of the existing Lead Member Committee membership and the reappointment of the Commissioners representatives to the joint Boards. Mr Davison advised the transfer of Works from the Events and Commercial Innovation Lead Member Committee to the Finance and Staff Resource Committee would impact on who should attend the Western Civic Amenity Site Board meetings. The Chairman modified his proposal to excluded the appointment to the Western Civic Amenity Site Board which would be considered as part of agenda item 9. The Deputy Chairman seconded the Chairman’s modified proposal and the Board unanimously agreed.  This resolution appointed the following membership to the Lead Member Committees, Joint Boards and Outside Bodies from the 1 May 2020:

Finance and Staff Resource: Mr Convery and Ms Hannan

Properties and Asset Management: Mr Heath and Mr Lace

Events, Commercial Innovation and Works: Mr Davison and Mr Moughtin

Peel and Western District Sheltered Housing Committee: Mr Jones and Mrs Moughtin (substituted by Mr Lace as required)

Western Swimming Pool and Youth: Mr Heath (substituted by Ms Hannan or Mr Jones as required)

Municipal Association: Mr Convery and Mr Jones 

Youth: Mr Lace

Leece Museum: Mr Heath

	
	
	

	ITEM 5 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS 


	20/005
	The Town Clerk asked for any declaration of interests revisions or updates to be provided to him prior to the next Board meeting. 

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	HOUSING ITEMS 


	20/006
	Item 6 Planning Applications for Consideration

The Board noted no planning applications were referred to the Board for consideration.

Item 7 Planning Decisions

The Board noted no planning decisions were referred to the Board for consideration.

	
	
	

	RECREATION ITEMS 


	20/007
	Item 8 Peel On Line Photography Competition

The Town Clerk advised the shortlisted nominations for the Peel online photography competition were available for consideration by the Board. The Chairman advised he had selected the winners for this award with the Board’s approval last year. The Chairman proposed going forward the outcome of the Peel photography competition should be awarded by the Chairman of the Board. This proposal was seconded by Mr Davison and the Board unanimously agreed. 

	
	
	

	
	20/008
	Item 9 Transfer of Works from the Events and Commercial Innovation Lead Member Committee to the Finance and Staff Resource Lead Member Committee.   

The Chairman proposed this transfer would permit a more equitable split in the functions which are visible to the public and delegated to the Lead Member Committees. The Finance and Staff Resource Lead Member Committee currently provide a political lead predominately on internal corporate governance matters and this transfer will transfer their pollical oversight of the Commissioners’ routine operational functions. This proposal was seconded by Mr Convery and the Board unanimously agreed. 


	
	
	

	GENERAL ITEMS

	20/009
	Item 10 Any Other Business

The Town Clerk advised he would continue to provide updates via email on the reinstatement of the Commissioners’ operations following the Covid19 lockdown. He advised the outcome of the Commissioners’ virtual email Board meeting held in April 2020 had been summarized and sent out to the Commissioners’ via email on 16 April 2020. 
The meeting ended at 5:05pm
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